
 
 

 

 

 

 

        

                     

                  

    

 

                 

     

              

             

 

 

 

 

 

       

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPIC- 

DECEMBER 31, 2017 
COMPLETE IN HIM 

“In Him You Were Also Circumcised”  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 
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DECEMBER 31, 2017 

BULLETIN 

RAY’S REMARKS:  
  

  
   

Well, we made it through the first part of the holidays! I hope you all had a 

great time with your family and friends. We had a good time and it’s always 

nice to spend time with those we love.   

Now we are only a few days away from a new year. I hope we are all taking 

a little time to reflect and consider our accomplishments of the past. 

Hopefully, we will learn from our successes and mistakes of yesterday and 

strive to make the future a greater success. We all have within our grasp a 

greater year for 2018, but it will take more planning, preparation, and goal 

setting if we are to truly be successful. Then we must put our plans in to 

effect! I’m afraid we often fail because of don’t follow through with what we 

know to be good. Brethren, let’s make 2018 one for the record books. So, let 

me enthusiastically say, HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU AND YOURS! WE 

LOVE YOU ALL! 

It’s hard to believe but Brent and I will be headed to Ghana in about a week. 

We leave next Wednesday and will be arrive in Ghana the next day. We look 

forward to being with our brethren in Aboaso once again at the school and I 

look forward to being with our students there and getting the quarter off to a 

good start. Brent and I will be teaching while at the school and no doubt will 

have several opportunities to preach and teach while we are away. Please 

keep us and our families in your prayers. It is always hard to be away from 

those we love, but with God’s help and comfort we will be able to endure. 

Also, pray that our trip will be very prosperous while we are in Ghana, for the 

sake of God.   

Please remember that we are going to have a New Year’s Eve get together 

at the building on Sunday evening starting at 7.  Also, remember that this 

being a 5th Sunday we will again have our evening services at 1:30 pm, 

instead of 5 pm. Also, remember our 5th Sunday contribution in which all 

funds above our budget will be going to help with the Living Word Program 

expenses.    

I look forward to seeing you all tonight when we will have our regular mid-

week Bible classes and Devotional. Also, let’s be present, prepared and 

ready to give God our very best this coming Lord’s Day, the very last Lord’s 

day of this year. See you soon!  God bless!        

  Ray Sullins 

 

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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ELDERS’ CORNER: 
 

  The Lord willing, we will all see the new year 

which will arrive on Monday! This past year has 

been a great year for all of us in so many 

ways. We have made our budget and our 

numbers at our services are on the 

increase.  Our relationships have grown into 

more the image of our Lord. We look forward 

to a better year in 2018.  A year of progress in 

the advancement of the cause of Christ here 

and around the world.  A special word of thanks 

to all of you who have been such a vital part of 

the congregation.  May the Lord richly bless 

you and yours with good health and happiness 

throughout the New Year. 

                   Jerry & Gary 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Gary & Brinda Duncan’s cell: #830-3952  

is now their main contact number. Please delete 

their home number. 


Maurice & Becky Guiheen’s new address: 

1581 S Deeswood Ave. Apt C 

Springfield, MO 65804 
Please make these changes in your directories: 

UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Dec 31 – Fifth Sunday Special Contribution above budget 

goes to the Living Word Program & 1:30 afternoon service. 

(no potluck dinner)  

Dec 31 – New Year’s Eve get-together 7 PM at the church 

building - bring snacks and drinks. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOUS: 
To the church, 

Bill and I want to thank the church for the tasty 

meal after Mary’s funeral. The ladies did such a 

good job.  

Ray, you & Jerry did a great job also at Mary’s 

funeral. We want to thank each & everyone of you.  

Love, Bill & Barbara Keeton 


KE church of Christ 

Thank you for the wonderful Christmas goodies. 

Thanks to Wesley and Karen for delivering it.  

Love, Pauline Duncan 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Check out the foyer table to: 
 

 
 

For the word of God is living and powerful, 
and sharper than any two-edged sword, 
piercing even to the division of soul and 
spirit, and of joints and marrow, and is a 
discerner of the thoughts and intents of 

the heart. Heb. 4:12 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 

                    If anyone received popcorn in a big tin                                

for the holidays, Brenda would be glad to have the 

empty tin to use for next year’s goodie containers. 

Just bring them and put them on the South table. 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

  

 

   

PRAYER LIST 
MEMBERS:  

Maegan Sanders – Began a new 6-month chemo regimen. 

Shirley Blades – Gallbladder surgery scheduled for January 8th.  

Freda Fielder – hip surgeon appt. on 28th. May go home on 29th. 

Tim Giles – waiting on results of lung CT scan he had last week. 

Mary Patchell–Starting eye injections for Macular Degeneration. 

K.C. –In Rolla - having evaluations. 

David Guiheen – Pancreatic failure. 

Anita Long – Physical therapy - shoulder tendon & cartilage tear. 

Susie Acton – In Texas helping her daughter out as she recovers. 
 

Sarah Cartwright, Ken Lee, Reva Lewallen, Mary Mainor, Wanda 

McElfish, Donna Rothermel, Leon Wake. 
 

 

 

 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Freda Fielder –Manor at Elfindale 1707 W Elfindale (07) #710 

Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd  (03) #B26  
 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Bonnie Turner 
 

 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS 
Clarence Feeney Family, in the passing of their daug. Bonita Sanders.  

Tim Kizzire, Blood clot in lung after surgery and other health prob. 

Rick Griffiths, Wanda’s son-in-law-IV antibiotics for blood infection. 

Bob Kirkland, Robbie’s dad in a rehab facility in West Plains for P.T. 

Gene Lott,Marcella’s nephew – more cancer complications. 

Gary Drake, Alice’s husband – in an extended care facility, now.  

Blanca Baize, Susie’s daughter -recovering from cancer surg.  

Jill Williams, Deanna Giles’ sis –health problems -surg. delay.  

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad – ongoing health problems.  

Rabold Family, Jennifer Koontz’s family – dealing with many life prob. 

Bunny Tower,Betty Layton’s daughter’s best friend, stage 4 lymphoma.  

Natalie, Betty Layton’s 3yr old. g’grndgh. (OK) enlarged lymph node. 

Adam, Betty Layton’s 7 yr old g’grandson (OK) –surg. on lymph nodes. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daugh-in-law-dealing with cancer, also. 

James Pippen,Clista Krebs’ cousin’s husband –brain aneurysm & stroke 

Betty Wolfe, Betty June Layton’s mom, Spfd. Rehab. - mini stroke.   

Allen Fischgrabe, back on the waiting list to receive a kidney. 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- surgery - prostate cancer.  

Brooke Boydston, Carolyn’s cousin’s son -motorcycle accident (Hawaii). 

Caleb Blades, grandson of Shirley – prayers to turn his life around. 

Edith Thrasher, Mom of Deanna Giles - Alzheimer’s disease. 

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Ron Gilbert, friend of Jerry & Edith’s (TN), Guilain-Barre Syndrome. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Loren Hall, Zachary Hall’s dad – having health problems. 

David Page, Mary Sanders’ bro.& Rose Mary’s bro-in law -cancer trtmnt. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 

Ken Chorice, June’s son – doing well (multiple myeloma)-calcium inject. 

Mona Page-RoseMary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Ann Wilson, Mitch’s mom-struggling with some health problems. 
 

 

Teresa Clark, Judi Davis, Coy Duncan, Amy Jo Garretson, Ginnie 

Grimm, Leah & Carson Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice 

Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler. 

  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 31, 2017 
 
 

MORNING SERVICES: 

Welcome:    David Fielder 

Song Leader:   Jerry Sullins 

Opening Prayer: Donny Gardner 

Scripture Reading:  Mark McCarty 

Sermon: Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer: John Rothermel 

 

LORD’S TABLE - DECEMBER: 
Bill Heavin    Seth Hass 

Herman Cummings   Dante Villarreal 

Bob Hyde    John Fielder 

T-Roy Hass    Chase Sullins 

 

SUNDAY 1:30 AFTERNOON SERVICE: 
Song Leader:  Andy Heavin 

Opening Prayer:   Jordan Allen 

Sermon:   Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer:  Tyler Reid 

 

 

P.M. LORD’S TABLE:   Diego Villarreal 

Clay Hoffman 
 

 

 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2018 - 7 PM: 
Song Leader: Andy Heavin 

Opening Prayer: Larry McCarty 

Devo:  TBA 

Closing Prayer: Dante Villarreal 

 

 

DRIVERS FOR DECEMBER: 
Sunday Morning: Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:   Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening: Charles Williamson 

 

 
OUR RECORDS ~ 12/24/17 
Sunday Bible Class             116  

Sunday Morning Worship                  154  

Sunday Evening Worship                115   

Contribution $3803.50      
                                                             

Wednesday Night 12/20/17                                               118            
                                     

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday–7:00 A.M.  KOLR – Channel 10 

DECEMBER 31, 2017 

“THE FUTURE” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

  kechurchofchrist.com 

Also, if anyone has any 

changes or additions to 

their information please 

write them down and put 

them on the secretary’s 

desk so we can prepare 

our new 2018 directories.  

 

. . .  

 

 

 


